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August 13, 2024

Via email: premier@ontario.ca

Premier of Ontario
Legislative Building
Queen's Park
Toronto ON M7A 1A1
Dear Mr. Best:

RE: Request for the Provincial Government to Recognize the Physician Shortage
in the Township of Lake of Bays

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays,
at its last regularly scheduled meeting on August 13, 2024, passed the following
resolution,

“Resolution TC-206-2024

WHEREAS the state of health care in Ontario is in crisis, with 2.3 million
Ontarians lacking access to a family doctor, emergency room closures
across the province, patients being de-rostered and 40% of family doctors
considering retirement over the next five years;

AND WHEREAS it has become increasingly challenging to attract and
retain an adequate healthcare workforce throughout the health sector
across Ontario;

AND WHEREAS the Northern Ontario School of Medicine University says
communities in northern Ontario are short more than 350 physicians,
including more than 200 family doctors; and half of the physicians working
in northern Ontario expected to retire in the next five years;

AND WHEREAS Ontario municipal governments play an integral role in the
health care system through responsibilities in public health, long-term
care, and paramedicine.

AND WHEREAS the percentage of family physicians practicing

comprehensive family medicine has declined from 77 in 2008 to 65 percent
in 2022;
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AND WHEREAS per capita health-care spending in Ontario is the lowest of
all provinces in Canada,

AND WHEREAS a robust workforce developed through a provincial, sector-
wide health human resources strategy would significantly improve access
to health services across the province;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation
of the Township of Lake of Bays urge the Province of Ontario to recognize
the physician shortage in the Township of Lake of Bays and Ontario, to
fund health care appropriately and ensure every Ontarian has access to
physician care.

Carried.”

Sincerely,

rrie Sykes, Dipl. M.A., CMO, AOMC,
Director of Corporate Services/Clerk.

CS/iv
Copy to:

Hon. Sylvia Jones (Ontario Minister of Health) - sylvia.jones@ontario.ca

Dr. Kieran Moore (Chief Medical Officer of Health) - Kieran.Moore@ontario.ca
Association of Ontario Municipalities (AMO) amopresident@amo.on.ca
Ontario Medical Association (OMA) — info@oma.org

MPP, Graydon Smith - graydon.smith@pc.ola.org

MP, Scott Aitchison Scott.Aitchison@parl.gc.ca

All Area Municipalities



